
  Dear Parents/Caregivers           Term 2, Week 9, 30th June, 2016 

DIARY DATES  
 

  Wednesday   6  July  National Hoodie Day 
  Friday   8  July  End of Term 2 - Early dismissal  2.30pm 
  Monday  25  July  Term 3 Commences 

 Principal:                     Lesley Okholm 
Deputy Principal:    Jennie Elliottt     

Governing Council Chairperson:     Andrew Hunter 
Phone: 8725 3381    Fax: 8725 0576 

Website:  http://www.reidyprkps.sa.edu.au Email:  dl.0290_info@schools.sa.edu.au 

Mid year Reports 
Teachers have spent many, many hours assessing and 
grading students over the past few weeks in order to 

provide parents with a comprehensive overview of how 
their learning is tracking at this point of the year. 

As parents we all wish for a report which says our child 
has been successful. Teachers aim to be honest and 

constructive. 
At times what we read does not match our expectations 

however and our responses are fairly ‘knee-jerk’. How we 

react can have an enormous impact on how children view 
themselves. 

Dr. Carol Dweck, a professor of psychology at Stanford, 
studies mindset in children. She believes children are 

similar to adults in that they have one of two possible 
mindsets—a fixed mindset or a growth mindset. 

“Kids with a fixed mindset believe they’re ‘smart’ or 
‘dumb’, talented at something: painting, music or football, 

or not. They may believe the world is made of some gifted 

people, whom the rest admire from the sidelines. 
Conversely, kids with a growth mindset appreciate anyone 

can build themselves into anything they want to be. They 
recognise that people aren’t ‘smart’ or ‘dumb’, that there 

are no talented geniuses; only hard-working people who 
have chosen to take their abilities to the next level.” 

From http://yourbrainhealth.com.au/8-ways-to-encourage

-a-growth-mindset-in-kids/ 
I would encourage you to read reports with your own 

‘growth mindset’ and take some time to talk them through 
together. This ensures we work together, student/ 

teacher/ parent to bring out every child’s true potential. 
Musical 

“Hang Ten” was  one of our best 6/7 Musicals ever! We 
probably say that every year I know but each and every 

year we are wowed by the skills and talents of these 

students. Each year Andrew Bone provides this 
opportunity for our oldest students to showcase their 

Performing Arts repertoire built over 7 years of lessons at 
Reidy Park. Together with Heath McShane our 2016 

budding superstars shared singing, dancing and an 
underlying Italian them with audiences over 3 

performances. 
Our school is one of the best schools of Performing Arts in 

our state and we should be justifiably proud. 

 

Mad Minute 

Our year 4/5’s have honed their public speaking skills 
ready to participate in the Lions Mad Minute. Students are 

required to speak on a topic for a full minute, which is 
much harder than it actually sounds. Our 5 classes at this 

level  are now in the process of selecting our school 
representatives to compete against all other schools. We 

are hopeful we can add to our trophies and win again in 
2016.  

Principal Panel 

We are hopeful that we will soon know who our new 
Principal is for the next 5 years. The selection committee 

included a representative from our Governing Council, a 
staff representative, another Principal of a similar size 

school and our Education Director, Adam Box. We thank 
them for their work. 

End of term 
At the end of term we farewell some student teachers who 

have had practicums with us. We have been impressed by 

their passion for teaching and learning and wish them well 
in their studies. 

School dismisses at 2.30pm on Friday 8th July and 
recommences for Term 3 on Monday 25th July. Buses will 

run an hour early to cater for this. 
Important:  Assembly 

We love sharing our assemblies with parents and other 
family members. Today the gym was overflowing. 

However, we need to stress that NO visitors are able to be 

in the gym until the class having Physical Education has 
finished their lesson at 12 o'clock.  

This is a safety and privacy issue and, as you can 
appreciate, having unknown adults in the class makes it 

impossible for the teacher to teach and the children to 
concentrate. 

We ask that you wait outside until 12 o'clock in future. In 
bad weather it would be advisable for you to wait in your 

cars. 

 
   Lesley Okholm                                 Jennie Elliott 
   Acting Principal    Acting Deputy 
 

 
 

 

 

https://www.activememory.com/blog/2014/4/8/growth-and-fixed-mindsets-how-your-beliefs-define-your-behaviour
http://yourbrainhealth.com.au/8-ways-to-encourage-a-growth-mindset-in-kids/
http://yourbrainhealth.com.au/8-ways-to-encourage-a-growth-mindset-in-kids/


Medications at School 

There are occasions when school staff are asked to administer medications to students at school.  This can be for 
long term medical conditions such as Asthma or Anaphylaxis as well as short term conditions which may require  

antibiotics or similar medications.  In all circumstances, no matter what the medication, staff cannot administer  
medications unless the following requirements are met: 

 The medication is prescribed by a Doctor and accompanied by a Medication Authority* which has been  

 completed by the student’s doctor, or a short term authority which can be completed by the parent. 

         These are available to be printed out on our website. 
 The medication is in its original packaging with a pharmacy label attached (the medication MUST be in the  

 student’s name). 

 The medication has not passed its expiry date. 

The health and wellbeing of your child is of paramount importance to us and ensuring these few guidelines are met  

means that we can administer the right dose of the right medication to the right child at the right time, each and  
every time it is required.  

 Copies of Medication Authorities* can be collected from the Front Office at any time - it is advisable that you 

collect one before taking your child to the doctor.  This means that if your child does get prescribed 
medications that are required to be taken during school hours, the doctor can complete the Medication 

Authority immediately. 

 
Lost Property 

The large pile of lost property has been sorted and those articles that were named have 
been returned to classes, however there is still a huge amount of unnamed articles.  If you 

have any items that may still be missing, please visit and have a look through the basket in 

the Front Office.  Any items left at the end of term will be donated to charity. 
Tracy Kain 
Admin Officer 
Permission Slips 

Sometimes our children do not remember to bring important notes and permission slips home or ‘lose’ them in the 

depths of their sometimes scary school bags.  From now on these notes can be found on our school webpage ready 
for you to print off from wherever you are,  saving you unnecessary phone calls and trips into the school.  We have 

them clearly marked with last day to pay to help your planning.  These dates are critical to event planning and we 
ask that everyone gets better at keeping them.  The web address is  http://web2reidyprkps.sa.edu.au 

AIME presents National Hoodie Day 
The Australian Indigenous Mentoring Experience (AIME) is a dynamic Indigenous education 

program that engages university students with Indigenous high school students to encourage 

and promote Indigenous Success. Each winter AIME present National Hoodie Day with all 
proceeds going to AIME to help them reach their goal of helping 10, 000 Indigenous Students 

by 2018.  Reidy Park is having its own AIME fundraiser this year which has been organized by 
some of our Indigenous students.  On Wednesday July 6th, Students are being encouraged to 

wear a casual hoodie and donate a gold coin with all money raised going to AIME. 

Fortnightly Newsletter Editions  
Please note this newsletter is our primary communication tool.  Unless you contact us and request a paper copy, the 

digital copy is available from the website.  Hit subscribe and it will remind you to view the latest newsletter. 
 

 

 

 

Our Newsletter is available on our website! 
 

 
Starting last year, Reidy Park only sends paper copies of our newsletter to families who request it.  If you would like 

to receive our newsletter digitally, please go to our website and subscribe. 

If you would like to receive a paper copy, please return the tear off slip and return to the Front Office.  

 

Student Name:  …………………………………………………………………...   Room:  ……………………. 

 

We prefer to continue receiving a paper copy of Reidy Park Primary School’s newsletter. 

 

Signed:  …………………………………………………….. 

 

 





“Hang Ten” - The musical 

During Terms 1 and 2 this year, 60 students from Year 6/7 worked extremely hard on the musical, “Hang Ten”. The 
story was set at the ‘Surfin Burger’ restaurant which sat on a great stretch of beachfront along the Californian coast. 

It was owned by Italian immigrants Luigi and Rosa Barone and their family. They liked the old Italian ways and ran 
their restaurant selling only linguini and calamari. Luigi and Rosa Barone’s dream of running a beautiful restaurant 

was about to be shattered when land developers tried to take over. However Eddie Hayes, a newcomer, and the bird 

watchers saved the day. In week 8 the musical production finally came together with the students putting on 3 shows 
to the community. Everyone really enjoyed the experience and the audience were captivated!!  The musical involved 

dedication from the students through learning lines, songs and participating in lunchtime rehearsals. The biggest 

thank you must go to Mr Bone, Mr McShane and the production team for an unforgettable musical! 
Sarah D, Room12 



 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



String Workshop        
Last Friday string students from the South East came together to 
participate in a DECD Instrumental Music String Workshop. For the 

majority of students it was their first experience playing in a large 
ensemble and learning the intricacies of ensemble playing with a 

conductor.  Students from Reidy Park Primary, MacDonald Park 

Primary, Glenburnie Primary, Mulga Street Primary, Newbery 
Primary, Millicent North Primary and Millicent High schools spent 

three hours rehearsing with IM string staff before sharing 
their work with parents, grandparents and classes from Reidy Park 

Primary School with a performance. This was the first String 
workshop to be hosted in the South East for many years and plans 

are underway to enable this to continue as an annual event.  DECD 

Instrumental Music wish to thank Reidy Park Primary School for 
hosting the workshop and providing the support needed to ensure its success. I would like to also acknowledge the 

work of IM String teacher Jane Van Eyk who has worked tirelessly to prepare her string students for the workshop 
and provide this opportunity for her students. The relationship between Instrumental Music and schools is highly 

valued and allows students to participate and experience success through music education.  It was a very happy day 

with many new friendships made through the simple art of playing music together.  
Amelia Monaghan, Leader, School Program Development, DECD Instrumental Music  

Room 7 Design Technology 

As part of our team’s current Science/ Design Tech unit, students in Room 7 were required to design a new animal 
that could adapt to the harsh conditions of the Australian desert. As you can see from some of these photos they did 

an amazing job! 

Jennie Mannion 

SRC Paper Plane Competition 

The SRC held this event on Tuesday at lunchtime. We had 31 students who 
participated and raised $24 for the playground. We had some really fantastic planes 

flying. 
Congratulations to our winners: 

Design & Decoration - Oskah (room 10) and Sienna & Lauren (room 1) 
R - 3 longest distance - Merlin (room 17) with 11.5m 

Yr 4-7 longest distance - Hamza (room 9) with 17.7m 

Well done everyone 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Announcements 

 

Crossfit Kids & Teens July 
School Holidays 

(July 11th - 22nd) 
 

CrossFit Kids (Both Junior & Senior) 

Monday, Wednesday & Friday both weeks 2.00 - 2.45pm 
(Free for 1st ever visit - $8 per session for other visits) 

 
Crossfit Junior Teens 

Monday, Wednesday & Friday both weeks 3.00 - 4.00pm 
(Free for 1st ever visit - $10 per session for other visits) 

 

CrossFit Senior Teens 
Monday, Wednesday & Friday both weeks 4.00 - 5.00pm 

(Free for 1st ever visit - $10 per session for other visits) 
 

If it is your first visit - please give us a call so we know to 

expect you  
 

For Bookings and enquiries 
Email - adamandeve@bluelakecrossfit.com.au 

Phone:  0427345917 
 

http://www.bluelakecrossfit.com.au/crossfit-kids/- 

 
 

 


